Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes October 12, 2017
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on October 12, 2017 at The Crossings at Independence. Chairperson Sandy Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Ryan Yates from The Crossings at Independence gave welcome remarks and invited guests to tour after the meeting. 
After introductions of members, Vice-Chair Mikelle Rappaport asked if anyone is interested in hosting one of our 2018 meetings or has ideas for speakers/topics. She passed around a signup sheet. She also reminded members to like the VBTFA page on Facebook.
Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker, Carey Raleigh, who is the Eastern Regional Consultant for Adult Protective Services. APS serves adults 60 and older or 18 and older with a disability. Carey defined Elder Abuse and Neglect and provided an overview of the process for APS investigations. She said that self neglect is the most common report that APS receives. Adults who have capacity have the right to refuse services. There were a total of 23,432 reports of adult abuse, neglect, or exploitation in 2016, a 3.4% increase from 2015. 
The Mayor’s Commission Senior Showcase will be held on October 25th at the Princess Anne Recreation Center. There are still some sponsorship opportunities available.

The Peninsula Task Force’s Community Breakfast Forum on Aging last month was a great success with 141 attendees.
Sandy Smith provided the treasury report on behalf of treasurer Jackie Burke who was not able to attend the meeting. She reported that we currently had a balance of $2228.49 and 87 members as of last meeting. Ginny Brown, Membership Chair, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force. 4 new members joined today. Non-profit organizations are encouraged to apply for charitable funds.
The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 9th at Bay Lake with guest speaker, Mary Ann Toboz from Tidewater Arts Outreach.
Respectfully Submitted by Mary Dorss
